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Dear Parents/ Carers,
Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions. This week’s theme was ‘Children who keep trying even when it is difficult’.
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze 
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Rec
	Harry W
Josephine T
	Arthur C
Oliver A
	Annabelle B
Sienna S
	Freddy M
Emilia T
	Hannah F
Freddie T
	Harrison W
Vincent H

	Year 1
	Ivy-May W
Levi S
	Riley P
Isaac J
	Alice M
Ava K
	Harry D
Ellis M-D
	Imogen McA
James K
	Clay H
Archie B

	Year 2
	Elijah F
Amelia C
	Archie E
Franklin J
	Isaac C
Cordell C
	Ava L
Charlie B
	Woodrow C
Noah F
	Jonah M
Alexander M

	Year 3
	Jake H
Olivia S
	Rupert T
Calvin P
	Kendal R
Heidi W
	Leon S
Mia W
	Oliver N
Savanna T
	Seth P-G
Emmie T

	Year 4
	Olivia F
Marlie C
	Heath C
Olivia-Rose C
	Poppy R
Mia E
	Rory C
Poppy P
	Isla S
Alfie H
	Ted D
Lucy F

	Year 5
	Brodie G
Elliot K
	William L
Miley N
	Ellie H
Mason P
	Parker L
Leanora K
	Ty H
Oliver K
	Heidi H
Stella G

	Year 6
	Harry B
Charlotte D
	Alishba A
Joey T
	Michael M
Mason W
	Luke I
Charlie M
	Dastan D
Alex W
	Olivia H
Jacob H

	Walliams
	1043
	Rowling
	1107

	Dahl
	1016
	Cowell
	1032


Overall winners are Walliams with 2589 points.
Safety Reminder - Use of the School Car Park
Please be reminded that parents and pupils must not use the school car park as a shortcut into the school (for safety reasons). All pedestrians must use the main front gates and path. Thank you.
Updating Contact Details

Please remember to inform the school office, by email or in a letter, if you have changed any of your contact details or family circumstances since September.
School Spider Useful Hints and Tips
We are regularly asked questions about dates and times for school trips and competitions, as well as dress requirements and so on. Please note that all information is included in the School Spider Survey you will have completed.  To access this information: in the app, navigate to the Surveys section and select ‘completed’ surveys; find the appropriate one and click the ‘read more’ link to the right of the heading, where the information will be shown. 
Wigan Council Pavement Works
We have been informed that Wigan Council are to be carrying out works on the full length of the pavement of Stretton Avenue, due to start yesterday, 19th January. Please be aware at all times when using this road. They also mention that they are offering reduced price dropped kerbs along this road while works are ongoing. Please contact the Council to apply.

Year 1 Trip
Please be reminded that Year 1 (Classes 3 and 4) will be going on their school trip to Manchester Museum on Tuesday 24th January. All details will be in your School Spider messages.

Year 2 Trip

Year 2 thoroughly enjoyed their trip to The Lowry. The children attended an art workshop and tour of the gallery, where they created their own 'Lowry landscapes' and saw original art work produced by him. One painting was worth £6.6million and had its own security guard! Many thanks to Mrs Brooks for organising the trip, and to our wonderful adult volunteer helpers too.
Year 6 Robinwood Trip
Please note that final Robinwood trip payments are due before 24th March 2023. Thank you.
Dodgeball
On Thursday afternoon, 10 pupils took part in an inter-school Dodgeball Competition at Leigh Sports Village comprising of 16 schools from across the borough. Our team was a mix of children from Years 3 and 4. After a couple of warm-up matches, the team soon found their stride and comfortably won 5 consecutive matches! We are extremely proud of the team for displaying resilience, confidence and excellent sportsmanship. Well done everyone and thank you Miss Porter and Ms Smith for taking the children to this event.
Reverend Trevor Hodson – Whole School Assembly

On Wednesday 18th January, Reverend Trevor from St Luke’s visited the school to present a whole school assembly. Trevor brought his guitar and taught all of the children a new song - which they all sang with enthusiasm and energy. They heard the story of Zaccheus and 
were given the opportunity to reflect on the message of the story within their own lives. Many thanks to Reverend Trevor and thanks to Mrs Trickett for organising this assembly.
Year 1 Sewing Club

There has been tremendous interest in the Year 1 Sewing Club, so that there have had to be two groups created. If you completed the Spider Survey you will have had a School Spider message or telephone call to tell you which group your child is in. Please refer to club dates and times below in the ‘After/Before-School Clubs’ section.
Friends Association Events
The Friends Association have organised a children’s disco for Year 3 and Year 4 children after school on Monday 6th February, and then another the following week on Monday 13th February for Year 5 and Year 6 children. Details and booking information will be sent out on School Spider: complete the School Spider surveys to purchase your child’s place, and then make payment in the shop section of SchoolMoney.
School Dinners
Next week (week commencing Monday 23rd January) it will be ‘Week 3’ of the school dinner menu. A copy of the menu can be found on the school website. Please remember that your child must keep the same option for a full week, and school dinners should be paid for in advance wherever possible on SchoolMoney.
Out of School Achievements
Oscar S in Class 10 passed his 25 metres at swimming last week. Well done Oscar!

After/Before-School Clubs
Year 1

Sewing Club Group A, Thursday weekly for four weeks, starting Thursday 


26th January until 16th February. Collect at 4:15pm from outside Year 1 



classrooms.
Class 9 
Hip Hop & Street Dance, Tuesday 24th January. Collect at 4:15pm from the classroom;

Class 11 

Multi Skills, Wednesday 25th January. Collect from the classroom at 4:15pm;
Class 12 

Multi Skills, Friday 27th January. Collect at 4:15pm from the classroom;
Class 11 & 12   Homework Club, Monday 23rd January. Collect at 4:00pm from




classroom doors;
Year 5 and 6
Football Squad only, Monday 23rd January until 4:30pm. Collect from 



classroom door.
Eco Club

Friday 27th January and Friday 3rd February. Collect at 4:00pm from the 



front of school.
Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher
